
			MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING
                                                        
                                                                  July 14th 2015

Attendance:  Beth Hillmar, Jerry Johnson, Frank Curl, Ross Vernon, Gary Hancock, Jack Carter, Joe Kurtanich, Chief Fockler, Debbie Sarvis

     Beth Hillmar led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Jac Carter moved to approve the June 8th, June 18th and July 7th minutes with Gary Hancock seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Jerry Johnson moved to approve the Treasurers Report with Jack Carter seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Jac Carter moved to approve the payment of bills adding Finley Constructions $ 4,100.00 bill.  Gary Hancock seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

    Chief Fockler reviewed the Police Report with council.  Council discussed the proposed 5 k race in September and agreed to pay 2 part-time officers for the event.  

    Dan Goncz reviewed the WWTP Improvement report with council.

    There were no Visitor Comments at this time and the meeting was adjourned to an executive session to discuss a police personnel issue.  The meeting was called back to order

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

     
    Mercer Borough Council decided not to act on the sample resolution to support medicinal Cannabis.

    Gary Hancock moved to approve closing S. Diamond St for the Farmers Market.  Jack Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  Gary Hancock moved to approve the Street Closing Request for the Heroes for Brandy Springs 5K on Sep 12th. Jac Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously. 

    Jerry Johnson moved to file an extension with Attorney Steadman for East End Fire Departments request for a Liquor License Transfer. Gary Hancock seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

NEW BUSINESS

     Jac Carter asked council to consider withdrawing from the Neshannock Creek Sewage Authority. Beth Hillmar stated the she was concerned about potential legal liability issues.  Attorney Bogaty stated that he knew of no future interest that Mercer Borough would have. Jac Carter moved to withdraw from the Neshannock Creek Watershed Authority with Gary Hancock seconding. The motion carried unanimously. 

     Mayor Vernon informed council that there is a property at 540 E. Market St that has very high grass, garbage and debris.  He stated that the occupant was on disability, had no utility service and no resources to correct the situation. Beth Hillmar reported that a new zoning officer would not be hired at this meeting.   Beth Hillmar moved to have the office prepare notices to send out and authorize the Mayor to work with the property owner and office. Gary Hancock seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.   
REPORTS

     Joe Kurtanich reviewed the Engineers Report with council.  He reported that he revised the Paving estimates for work attributed to the sanitary sewer projects for a total of $ 9,523. He advised council that he did not received any quotes for the Tar and Chip Project.    Jac moved to authorize Attorney Bogaty to assist Joe Kutanich with the construction easements on the South Shenango Sewer project with Gary Hancock seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Gary Hancock moved to authorize G.M Excavating to install the manholes at Vogan Drive.  Gary Hancock seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

     Mayor Vernon stated that the property at 544 E. Market St had no sewage facilities, is behind on his bills and received $ 800.00 a month disability. Mayor Vernon informed council that the Mercer Chapel Church trees and the Magoffin house had dangerous limbs that needed taken care of immediately and could not wait.  Beth Hillmar advised Mayor Vernon that these were code enforcement issues that were the responsibility of the Code Enforcement Officer and not the office staff.

    The meeting was adjourned to an Executive Session.  The meeting was called back to order.  Gary Hancock moved to appoint Larry Matheison as Zoning Code Officer effective at $ 283.34 a month.  Frank Curl seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  The Administrator agreed to train and assist the new officer with the ordinances and current issues.   The meeting was properly adjourned. 

Submitted by,


Debbie Sarvis
Administrator 



   



     
     

